RE: ELST Segment 2B construction

Lindsey Ozbolt

Wed 1/4/2017 8:52 AM

To:Christina Hesse <christina.hesse@gmail.com>; ELST@kingcounty.gov <ELST@kingcounty.gov>; gina.auld@kingcounty.gov>; qina.auld@kingcounty.gov>;

Dear Ms. Hesse,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415) and Inglewood Hill Parking Lot (SSDP2016-00414). A full plan set for these proposals are available to view at Sammamish City Hall during regular business hours, 8:30 am to 4:00 pm Monday through Friday. The plan sets are also available on the King County East Lake Sammamish Trail website: http://www.kingcounty.gov/services/parks-recreation/parks/trails/regional-trails/popular-trails/east-lake-samm.aspx

For three consecutive weeks in January, beginning January 10th, King County Parks Department will have a representative available at Sammanish City Hall on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 11:00 am to 3:30 pm to address design questions and clarifications with residents and concerned citizens. Tuesdays and Wednesdays (January 10, 11, 17, 18, 24, and 25) King County is scheduling ½ hour appointments through this link: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/409044da5ae2dabfd0-east. Thursdays are for unscheduled drop-ins (January 12, 19, and 26).

All comments on the Shoreline Substantial Development Permits (SSDP) should be provided in writing to the City of Sammamish, Attention: Lindsey Ozbolt, Associate Planner. Please make sure to include the file number for the project you are commenting on. These written comments can be submitted in person during regular business hours as listed above, via USPS to Sammamish City Hall, or via email to myself at lozbolt@sammamish.us.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner I City of Sammamish I Department of Community Development 425.295.0527

From: Christina Hesse [mailto:christina.hesse@gmail.com]

Sent: Saturday, December 31, 2016 3:38 PM

To: ELST@kingcounty.gov; gina.auld@kingcounty.gov; Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: ELST Segment 2B construction

Good afternoon, and Happy New Year :-)

I received notice of the project on the trail Segment 2B. First let me say that I really appreciate the work you're doing. I use the trail regularly and support its development, so thank you for giving us all the recreational space. We live in a beautiful city and teams like yours make this possible.

Proactively, I'd like to voice my concern about where you'll be storing equipment during construction.

Currently there is a drainage project in progress on Inglewood Hill Road. The project has been storing large equipment right next to my house, which is an eye sore I am quite weary of. I use my porch frequently on nice days, and for the last 9 months or so I've been staring at large drainage pipes.

My residence is 1301 206th Ave NE. Please let me know if there are any plans on using that segment on Inglewood Hill Road for equipment storage, and if so, I'd like to ask that you reconsider to give me and also my neighbors a break.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, Christina Hesse

Automatic reply: ELST Segment 2B construction

ELST Master Plan <ELST@kingcounty.gov>

Wed 1/4/2017 8:52 AM

To:Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>;

Thank you for your interest in the East Lake Sammamish Trail Project. Your email has been received and a member of the project team will be in touch with a response to your question or concern.

Regards,

Kelly Donahue

Community Engagement

King County Department of Natural Resources 201 South Jackson Street, Suite 700 Seattle, WA 98104-3854

Project Hotline: <u>1-888-668-4886</u>